
We affirm the importance of flexible and cost-effective cooperative 
approaches to reducing greenhouse gas emissions, including by promoting 
the development and diffusion of beneficial technologies. We recognize 
the legitimate needs of developing economies to promote their sustainable 
development in furthering the objectives of the UN-FCCC and, in this 
respect, the importance of enhancing the availability of beneficial 
technologies. 

19. Connecting emergency response: We recognize that unexpected disasters 
which affect one of us can affect all of us, and that we can benefit from 
sharing expertise and collaborating on emergency preparedness and 
response. We welcome the initiative of Ministers in this regard. 

20. Connecting the people of Asia—Pacific: Continued prosperity in the region 
will depend heavily on our willingness and our ability to vest the next 
generation of leaders of the region with the skills and lcnowledge they 
require. We applaud the initiative to involve youth throughout APEC's 
1997 activities. Education and skill-building remain key objectives for 
long-term employment of our youth, and we call on Ministers to work 
with young people, academics, workers and business to share approaches 
on successful transitions from the learning environment to the work force. 
We welcome the Electronic Source Book on work, study and exchange 
opportunities in the region, the establishment and development of the 
APEC Education Foundation, and the APEC Youth Skills Camp and the 
APEC Youth Science and Technology Festival, both to be held in 1998 in 
Seoul. We appreciate the offer by Singapore to establish an APEC 
Education Hub, which includes the granting of scholarships to APEC 
students. We welcome the holding of a Ministerial Conference on 
Education in 1999 in Singapore to explore the possibility to expand this 
initiative, offering quality programmes to students in the region. 

We believe APEC should take specific steps to reinforce the important 
role of women in economic development. We welcome the offer of the 
Philippines to host a Ministerial Meeting on Women in 1998 in Manila, to 
take stock of progress to date in involving women in APEC's agenda and 
to determine next steps to integrate women into the mainstream of APEC's 
activities. 

21. Spanning 12 time zones from St. Johns to Sumatra, MEC bridges both 
distance and diversity. Through a combination of concrete results and 
renewed vision, the spirit of community which unites us has been 
strengthened and broadened this year. The people of the region remain its 
greatest asset. As Leaders, we are accountable for safeguarding and 
improving their economic and social well-being. Our people are the 
foundation on which the MEC  corrununity is built. We commit ourselves 
to ensuring that APEC remains responsive to their concerns. 
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